

# CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANDRILLO

## LLANDRILLO COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Clerc / Clerk

: .Mr A Morgan,  
. Llandrillo, Corwen, Sir Dinbych. LL21 0TH  
E Mail [clerc@cyngorcymunedllandrillo.cymru](mailto:clerc@cyngorcymunedllandrillo.cymru)

---

..

**Date of Meeting 7<sup>th</sup> February 2020**

### **Present**

**Councillors** Eira Lewis Becky Mollinson White, Rhiannon Jones ,Huw Lloyd ,Brinley Owen, Anne Williams David Williams

County Councillor Mabon Ap Gwynfor

Public David Robinson and David Linder

1. All welcomed by the Chair Eira Lewis

2. Apologies John Jones and Geraint Jones

3. Accept minutes from 6th/12/19

4. Matters arising

- **SPEED CAMERA** ; There was mention of the mobile nature of the device , placing the device on top of a wall , also a discussion for the South side of the village David Robinson mentioned that the landowner would allow a pole to be attached to an existing pole , mentioned a cost of £30. Clerk to contact Wilcox-Jones
- **FUNDING OPEN SPACES GRANT** ; Clerk went through contact with Community development officer discussion re a few of the ideas that had been suggested. She suggested that the Council would attend the site and see what would work best. Ideas for the play area were discussed and included the options on the list, the size of the site , the possibility of making it bigger, and a bigger slide and trampoline . Decision- Clerk to contact Council re meeting and contract Play Equipment company

..

.

**RHOS HELYG FOOTPATH .**

Extract from E mail dated 5/11/19

- 3) When planning permission was sought for the building plots at Rhos Helyg and the Community Council were consulted, what was the Councils response? Did the Council ask for the path to be safeguarded?
- 4) Does the Community Council support this application to correct/update the map?

The Chair asked Becky Mollinson White and Brinley Owen to leave the room, as with David Robinson and Chris Linder and Mabon Ap Gwynfor

question 3 and the answer was "No. that there was no mention of a footpath"  
Question 4 Councillor and asked the question the remaining 4 councillors NO(chair did not vote)

An appendix has been made for the Rhos Helyg Footpath and will be retained and attached to the minutes

- **CEMETRY** Council decide that Perdur allowed to retain some soil for the purpose but must take the excess away including the rocks away with him.
- **BIODIVERSITY** Plan Clerk to continue with this

.FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST have not heard anything form OVW and have chased them

- **OLD SCHOOL PROJECT**
- From David Robinson is still with Denbighshire county Council, there was going to be a Group meeting with Rebecca Willisamsd(DCC). The discussion is re entering into a long lease. There is no time period for matters at the moment .David Robinson has involved an architect in the lay out,,Mike James has made a 3 D Model. Chris Linder has said that they may be looking to use the £1500 that they put aside but will consult the Sports and Leisure Group at there next meeting .
- **Wall cemetery** has been completed by David Williams

- **CHURCH LIGHTS** completed by Chris Linder, Council has decided that they will make a contribution to the electricity cost of the lights.
- **RAIL FOOTBRIDGE** by footbridge, slippery flagstones and grip surface reported to the Council.
- **EDUCATION LLANDRILLO** Mabon stated that the last 2 Council Meetings have been cancelled . There has been a governors meeting at Bro dyfrdwy "Is there anything to say that the of Llandrillo have priority" It has been mentioned that the school records would be in archives at Bro Dyfrdwy. That the community that were originally involved would have some documentation relating to the matter and there has been a suggestion that someone from DCC was taking notes at the meeting.
- **DOG POO** Explained facts that were in agenda Councillors mentioned that the road to the Cemetery there was a problem Also mentioned that the road could do with being resurfaced with Pailings David Williams and Huw Lloyd were going to look for quotes .
- **CEMETRY GRASS CUTTING NEXT YEAR** Council decided to ask Russel Helsby .

## 5. CORRESPONDENCE

Ben Wilcox Jones has E mailed a number of times a summary of which is contained above

Tania Evans E mails concerning the Rhos Helyg path

30/10/19 A copy of the Open spaces commuted sums

5/11 From Ovw regarding Sustainable drainage enforcement

11/11 Bio diversity E mail that Biodiversity report should be published on line by the end of the year. If we do not then we can be challenged and asked how we are going to comply with section 6 of the Biodiversity Act.

21/11 Managing mental health in the work place

25/11 Information regarding bus pass renewal information.

25/11 Welsh government consultation about more equal rights in Wales commencing with Socio economics Links are provided for this

26/11 Community land advisory Service in relation to outdoor spaces such as Allotments  
Community farms

27/11 Information regarding Biodiversity talk

29/11 Information re index of multiple deprivation in Wales

E mail from DCC re the Scrutiny boards and Scrutiny request forms which they want made available to the public

6. Planning Matters NONE

7 Financial matters

BUDGET

Precept and Cost per household put to the council Clerk to look into this again and obtain previous years details. Look to adding £2 on for the cutting of the grass.

The £7000 put aside for the speed devices, as you are aware that both Gaenor Richards and David Robinson have both obtained quotes in the past.

Pay David Williams £300 for work on wall ((Paid)

Pay Combitech £200 for work on the Church lighting system (Paid)

.

8 GDPR E mail address and new website for the Community Council Clerk to look into this Clerk to contract One Voice Wales

.

9 Matters from the Community

**Matters Arising From The Community**  
**( The following matters were raised in the suggestion for open spaces )**

Allotments Clerk has contacted Council re this and Allotments cannot be put on Common land (look to challenge this ,but look into the Biodiversity plan)

Open spaces either side of the river by the road and footbridge there have been several references to the overhanging trees,But also the need to plant trees to compliment the existing ones.Widflower garden with Fruit trees benefiting community wildlife( to contact Solicitor re the planting on Common land ))

Flower boxes around the village (This was a suggestion that was raised last year and would go some way to forfilling a Biodiversity Plan ((Clerk to contact Council)

Lettering on the cenotaph To Contact Perdur re this

Road outside the toilets and also road outside the Ganolfan

Pic nic tables re Cleaning and painting (Clerk to contact street scene)

